April 6, 2015 Paul Rodrigues Administration Building 5:55 p.m. Pages: 1

FACILITIES SUBCOMMITTEE OF THE NEW BEDFORD SCHOOL COMMITTEE -MINUTES-

PRESENT:

MR. NOBREGA, MR. OLIVEIRA, DR. FINNERTY

IN ATTENDANCE:

DR. DURKIN, DR. RABINOVITCH, MR. A. OLIVEIRA, MR. DEFALCO, MS.

WALMSLEY, MR. CARVALHO (RECORDING)

Mr. A. Oliveira and Dr. Rabinovitch delivered a maintenance report to the Subcommittee. Dr. Rabinovitch informed the Subcommittee of a shortage of one vehicle (an F450). Mr. A. Oliveira updated the Subcommittee on the cosmetic repair of swimming pool tiles at NBHS that will occur in Phase 2 of the pool project.

Dr. Rabinovitch updated the Subcommittee with an after-action snow removal report, including that Ms. Emsley, Mr. A. Oliveira and Dr. Rabinovitch had reviewed with AFSCME leadership the expectations regarding communications and expectations of duties in the future. Dr. Durkin informed the Subcommittee that expectations have been made clear for AFSCME employees in the event of snowstorms.

Under new business, Dr. Rabinovitch submitted a communication from the City Council to the School Committee regarding a fence at the Winslow School located on the Bedford Street side. Mr. A. Oliveira said it is on the list for maintenance; a communication will be sent to the Council informing that the fence is on the list for maintenance and that it will be addressed as the budget allows.

Mr. A. Oliveira updated the Subcommittee on usage of athletic artificial turf fields by parties from inside and outside of New Bedford.

At 6:20 p.m., a motion by Mr. Oliveira and seconded by Dr. Finnerty to adjourn the meeting was approved UNANIMOUSLY.

Submitted

onathan Carvalho

Reviewed by

Barry Rabinovitch, PhD Interim Business Manager